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Member Contact Information 
 

Sir Knights who have moved or have changes to 

their email or phone number should contact 

Faithful Comptroller SK William W. Weich, PFN, 

to update your information with the Assembly and 

with Supreme.  This will ensure we can keep in 

contact with you.  PFN Weich can be reached at 

wweich@yahoo.com, or at (703) 307-9163. 

Navigator’s Report 
SK David J. Todd, Jr., PGK, PFN 

Faithful Navigator 

 

As reported at July’s meeting, our Assembly remains active and 

open for business.  In July, we provided an Honor Guard for the 

Funeral of SK Ramon Mathias, conducted our Assembly 

meeting in person AND virtually, and provided another Honor 

Guard for the Installation of Fr. Alexander Diaz as the Pastor of 

Queen of Apostles.  In August, we will be conducting our 

Installation of Officers and Pass in Review.  In September, we 

will host our 5th Annual Mass Honoring Military and First 

Responders, also known as our Heroes Mass.  And we are in the 

process of inviting State Deputy, SK Brian M. Ripple, to join us 

for the Wreath Laying at the Tomb of the Unknowns at 

Arlington Nation Cemetery on Columbus Day. 
 

October will also see the Beatification of 

our Order’s founder, the Venerable Fr. 

Michael J. McGivney.  This is a huge boost 

for the Order to see its founder one step 

away from being enrolled in the Litany of 

the Saints!  It is also a great time to 

encourage our fellow Catholic gentlemen 

to join the Knights of Columbus, and to 

become involved in our activities.  Never 

has it been easier to join, thanks to a single half-hour ceremony 

through which new members become 3rd Degree Knights 

immediately, and which can be done in the presence of their 

family!  Right now, the virtual ceremony is available on-

demand, allowing new members to join at their convenience. 
 

Scheduled the same day as the Beatification will be the next 4th 

Degree Exemplification for the Virginia District.  What better 

way is there to honor our founder than 3rd Degree members 

becoming Sir Knights?!  We have received word that the 

Exemplification will be a virtual live stream… similar to the 

June Exemplification.  Again, we have reserved the St. Leo the 

Great Catholic School Gym for a viewing of this.  Please talk up 

the Exemplification with the members of your Council, and 

encourage them to receive the honors of the 4th Degree… if not 

for themselves, ask them to do so in honor of soon-to-be 

Blessed Fr. McGivney. 
 

Finally, be assured of my prayers for each of you during this 

time.  There is no doubt that many of us are suffering from 

confusion, frustration, and despair.  Know that you are not 

alone!  If you can join us for our in-person activities, please do 

so; if you cannot, when made available, join us virtually.  

VIVAT JESUS!!! 
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Captain’s Report 

SK Patrick A. McGuire, PGK 

Faithful Captain 

 

I begin with a heartfelt THANK YOU to SK Gilbert J. “Gib” 

Flodine and SK Mark D. Walther for a wonderful 

Summertime Café at July’s meeting. 
 

The month of 

August is upon us 

and is a very special 

time for our 

Assembly.  This 

month we will 

celebrate our 

Installation of 

Officers and our 

Pass in Review (aka, 

Steak Night!) on Wednesday, August 19th, beginning at 7:00 

PM.  This is an open meeting which means Ladies are invited.  

The cost is $20 per person, $40 per couple.  Please let me know 

if you are coming by email at ffxmacman@gmail.com.  All new 

Sir Knights (those who took the 4th Degree in June) and their 

guest are welcome at no cost.  Attire for those who have it is 

Official Regalia Dress-Social (no Beret needed!); for those who 

do not have the new Regalia, Social Dress Uniform (dark suit 

with Social Baldric) is appropriate; Ladies are asked to be in 

semi-formal attire. 
 

We will need help setting up the school gym beginning at 

3:00 PM.  Additional help will be needed in preparing and 

serving dinner, as well as cleaning up the gym (to include 

sanitizing all tables and chairs).  Please let me know if you 

can assist by emailing me at ffxmacman@gmail.com. 
 

 

 

Pilot’s Report 

SK Joseph M. Gesker, PGK 

Faithful Pilot 

 

Please pray for the following: 
 

• Repose of the soul of Mr. Paul Brown, brother of Faithful 

1-Year Trustee SK Dennis A. Brown, PFN 

• Health of Rev. Alexander R. Drummond, Pastor of St. 

Michael’s Catholic Church 

• Health of Faithful Inner Sentinel SK Lawrence L. 

Holmes, Jr. 

• Health of SK Kevin A. McGrail 

• Health of SK Lawrence R. Novack 

• Health of SK Daniel E. Purtill 

• Health of SK Robert Abbatte, General Agent for Knights 

of Columbus Insurance in Virginia 

• Health of Mrs. Joann Alba, wife of SK Isaias “Cy” Alba, 

III, PSD, FM, PFN, and mother of SK Isaias “Cy” Alba, 

IV 

• Health of Ms. Ally Brown, sister of Faithful 1-Year Trustee 

SK Dennis A. Brown, PFN 

• Health of Mrs. Carol Young, sister-in-law of Faithful Outer 

Sentinel SK Richard J. Healy 

• Health of Mrs. Carolyn McGuire, wife of Faithful Captain 

SK Patrick A. McGuire, mother of SK Kevin M. 

McGuire, and grandmother of SK Ryan P. McGuire 

• Health of Mrs. Williams, mother of SK Roger L. Williams 

• Health of Mr. Bobby Zimmerman, son of SK Herbert F. 

Zimmerman 

• All those suffering as a result of the COVID-19 Pandemic 

(both those infected, and those otherwise suffering). 
 

Please advise Faithful Pilot SK Joseph M. Gesker of any 

prayer requests at jgesker@verizon.net. 
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Installation of Officers & Pass in Review 

 

On Wednesday, August 19th, at 7:00 PM, in the St. Leo the Great Catholic School Gym (3704 Old Lee Hwy, Fairfax, 22030), District 

Master SK Stephen P. Raschke, PSD, assisted by Regional Marshal SK Kelly J. Niernberger, will conduct the Installation of Officers 

for Fr. Walter F. Malloy Assembly #1894.  All Faithful Officers are respectfully requested to be in attendance (if you cannot attend, 

please find a stand-in, preferably from your Council, and advise the Faithful Navigator); all other Sir Knights are welcome to attend.  

As this is an open event, families are welcome. 
 

Immediately following the Installation of Officers, we will have our annual Pass in Review.  Typically conducted in June, this is the 

Assembly’s chance to celebrate the previous year’s accomplishments and to congratulate the outgoing Faithful Navigator on a job 

well done… all while enjoying a tasty steak dinner!  Again, ALL Sir Knights are welcome to attend, and the event is open to families.  

Cost for the Pass in Review is $20 per person, $40 per couple; as it is also our first chance to welcome our newest Sir Knights to the 

Assembly, those who took the 4th Degree in June will be free of charge for themselves and their guest. 
 

Attire for Sir Knights (both Faithful Officers and general membership) is Official Regalia Dress-Social for those who have it, or 

Social Dress Uniform (dark suit with white shirt & conservative/traditional style tie; Social Baldric; and 4th Degree Lapel Pin) for 

those who do not; Ladies are requested to be in Semi-Formal attire.  Please note that due to directives in place from state, local, 

Diocese, and Parish, ALL attendees are expected to wear some form of face covering and maintain proper social distancing. 
 

Please RSVP to Faithful Captain SK Patrick A. McGuire at ffxmacman@gmail.com no later than August 11th. 
 

RSVP’s are REQUIRED to attend!!! 
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Commander’s Report 

SK George H. Billy, FDD, PGK, PFN 

Color Corps Commander 

 

Fr. Malloy Assembly is looking for a few good men (aka, Sir 
Knights) to purchase the new Official Regalia Dress Uniform. 
Take advantage of the Assembly’s incentives and become active 
in the Color Corps! 
 

Where We Have Been: 

• July 27: Installation of Rev. Alexander Diaz as the new 
Pastor of Queen of Apostles Catholic Church.  Thanks 
to SK George H. Billy, PFN, SK F. Randy Bordelon, 
PFN, SK Dennis A. Brown, PFN, SK Carroll D. 
Glass, PFN, SK James T. “Jay” Moore, and SK Roger 
L. Williams for representing the Assembly! 

 

Where We Are Going: 
So far, we have no Color Corps requests for August, but there 
are two for September. 

• September 6: AMS Memorial & Fr. Capoddano Mass 
will be in the Upper Church of the Basilica of the 
National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception (400 
Michigan Ave NE, Washington, D.C. 20017) beginning 
at Noon.  Muster in Memorial Hall no later than 11 
AM in full Official Regalia Dress-Service, but without 
the Sword.  Please RSVP to the Commander ASAP 
(info the Navigator) for those who will be 
attending. 

• September 13: 5th annual Mass Honoring 
Military & First Responders to be celebrated 
by Bishop Burbidge at St. Leo the Great 
Catholic Church (3700 Old Lee Hwy, Fairfax, 
VA 22030) at 11 AM.  Muster in vestibule of 
church no later than 10:20 AM in full Official Regalia 
Dress-Service (Swords are to be worn, but will not 
drawn).  A picture will be taken with the heroes (and 
hopefully Bishop Burbidge) at 10:45 AM.  A reception 
is to be held in the school gym after Mass.  Please 
RSVP's to the Commander ASAP (info the Navigator) 
for those who will be in the Honor Guard.  Additional 
help (parking, ushers, photography, reception) will be 

needed... those who are providing additional support 
may wear Official Regalia Dress-Service (no Beret, 
Baldric, or Sword), OR Social Dress Uniform (with 
Social Baldric).  Those willing to give extra support 
should RSVP to the Navigator ASAP. 

 

 

Admiral’s Report 

SK F. Randy Bordelon, PGK, PFN 

Faithful Admiral 

 

Statues of Christopher Columbus are being attacked by mobs 

around the country.  Church statues are being vandalized.  In 

social and news media, the Church and Faith are mocked and 

dismissed.  Public figures with Catholic backgrounds support 

abortion and other “lifestyle” choices in opposition to truth.  

What can we do? 
 

“And Jesus came and touched them saying “Arise and fear not”” 

Mt17:7 
 

Get your knighthood on.  The Order stands by the Gospel and 

the Magisterium and we are adding to our ranks.  Charity, 

Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism are still our principles and 

foundation.  Think of how you can do your part to build 

strength for your council and parish by adding more Sir 

Knights to the ranks.  Call me at (703) 346-5393 to 

discuss anyone you think should be a candidate for 

our Assembly. 
 

The next Exemplification will be held virtually on 

October 31, 2020.  Let’s have a good class with new 

men from each of our affiliated Councils.   
 

A review of requirements: 

• Third Degree Member in good standing 

• Form 4—all pertinent fields filled in, signed by 

candidate, sponsor, and Financial Secretary 

• Check to Fr. Walter F.  Malloy Assembly #1894 for $50. 

All elements have to be in place prior to the Assembly 

meeting—or the application cannot be presented for a vote. 
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5th Annual Mass Honoring Military & First Responders 

 

On Sunday, September 13th, Fr. Walter F. Malloy Assembly #1894 will be hosting its 5th Annual Mass Honoring Military and First 

Responders at 11:00 AM, at St. Leo the Great Catholic Church (3700 Old Lee Hwy, Fairfax, 22030).  The Mass will be Celebrated by 

the Most Reverend Michael F. Burbidge, Bishop of Arlington.  All active military, law enforcement officers, and fire & rescue 

personnel, are invited and welcome to attend in full dress uniform, and are encouraged to sit in the middle sections of the church 

with their family.  A picture will be taken in front of the main doors at 10:45 AM (picture will be in front of main Altar if weather 

is inclement!), and a reception will follow in the school gym. 
 

Sir Knights of the Assembly are encouraged to attend this Mass in Official Regalia Dress if you have it, or Social Dress Uniform if  

you do not.  An Honor Guard will be provided… those who have Official Regalia Dress-Service who wish to participate should 

contact Color Corps Commander SK George H. Billy, PFN, at geobilly@aol.com.  Additional assistance will be needed (parking 

attendants, ushers, and reception help); those willing to assist should contact Faithful Navigator SK David J. Todd, Jr., PFN, at 

djtoddjr@gmail.com. 
 

In this time when our military and first responders are treated poorly by many, let us show them our support!  Please plan on 

joining us for this important Mass!!! 
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Comptroller’s Report 

SK William W. Weich, FDD, PGK, PFN 

Faithful Comptroller 

 

As of July 21, 2020, our Assembly membership stands at 321 Sir 
Knights.  This includes all new Sir Knights who were 
exemplified into the 4the Degree on June 20.  Of the 321 Sir 
Knights in our Assembly, 4 members have attained Honorary 
Membership and 58 have achieved Honorary Life Membership. 
 

Assembly Finances 
The annual Assembly audit was conducted by the Faithful 
Trustees and reviewed by the Faithful Navigator prior to the 
July meeting.   As was reported during the meeting, the Faithful 
Comptroller and Faithful Pursers’ records were complete and 
in order. 
 

For the second straight year, the posted receipts that were 
greater than our expenses.  Part of this is due to the generous 
donations made by Sir Knights, whether for advertising or 
sponsoring the Assembly newsletter, or making a nominal 
donation to the Assembly operating fund.  The Assembly really 
appreciates those Sir Knights for their donation or sponsorship.   
Your generosity is greatly appreciated. 
 

Any Sir Knight, including Honorary or Honorary Life members, 
wishing to make a donation, no matter the amount, please send 
a check made payable to Fr. Malloy Assembly KofC and mail 
to: 

SK Bill Weich, Faithful Comptroller 
809 Pointer Ridge Dr. 
Gaithersburg, MD 20878 

Member Contact Info 
Change in mailing address, phone number, email address?  
Please send updated information to me at wweich@yahoo.com 
or call me at 703-307-9163.  This will ensure our assembly 
records and Supreme records remain current. 
 

Assembly Dues  
There remains 40+ members who still have not paid as yet. 
Please remit payment as soon as possible.  If you have not 
received your 1st or 2nd Dues Notice, please contact me and I 
will forward to you.  Any Sir Knight unable to pay their dues 
need to contact me to discuss their specific situation at 
wweich@yahoo.com or call me at 703-307-9163.  I am willing to 
work out alternative solutions, but you need to reach out to 
me.  
 
Assembly Shirts 
Assembly shirts are 
available for purchase.  
Shirts are Royal Blue and 
lightweight.  Cost is $35 for 
S,M,L and XL sizes.  
Additional cost for larger 
sizes.  A little over $1 per 
shirt will go to the 
Assembly operating 
fund.  All Sir Knights 
wishing to order an 
Assembly shirt should 
contact me to discuss size and arrange payment. 
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4th Degree Exemplification 

 

The next 4th Degree Exemplification for the Virginia District will be on Saturday, October 31st, the same day as the Beatification of 

our Order’s founder, the Venerable Fr. Michael J. McGivney. 
 

Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic and restrictions that are in place, the Exemplification will be a virtual live-stream.  In 

anticipation of a good class of new Sir Knights for our Assembly, we have secured St. Leo the Great Catholic School Gym (3704 Old 

Lee Hwy, Fairfax, 22030) for a viewing.  Help will be needed prior to the Exemplification for set-up (currently planned for Friday 

the 30th, from 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM); as the school MAY need the gym that evening, we have agreed to be flexible as needed (that 

is, we may have to set-up the morning of the 31st).  We will need several Sir Knights with Official Regalia Dress-Uniform to serve 

as Escorts for the Viewing… two for every five candidates!  Additional help will be needed in the kitchen with serving donuts prior 

to the Exemplification, and serving lunch after it. 
 

More importantly, we need a lot of help in recruiting new Sir Knights!  The only requirement to take the 4th Degree is to be a 3rd 

Degree prior to the Exemplification, and to be in good standing.  Now is a great time to recruit new members into the Order, and 

encourage them to advance to the 4th Degree at the end of October!  To make it easier, the price set by Supreme for this 

Exemplification is $50 per Candidate (the Assembly will most likely cover this fee for any Priest taking the 4th Degree!).  Candidates 

attending the viewing must be in dark suit (black, blue, or dark gray; jacket and trousers should match), white dress shirt (no 

button down collar or French cuffs), conservative or traditional style tie (no bow tie or bolo tie), dark dress shoes and dark socks; 

they should not have any lapel pins on the jacket; any Priest taking the Exemplification should wear their clerical attire; military 

and first responders should be in dress uniform. 
 

As the Exemplification will begin at Noon, we will need all Candidates to arrive no later than 11:30 AM; Escorts should arrive no 

later than 11:00 AM; any other observer should arrive by 11:30 AM, and should either be in Official Regalia Dress (if they have it!), 

or in Social Dress Uniform (if they don’t).  The Exemplification should end around 1:45 PM; we will have lunch available for all 

after it! 
 

More details will be shared as they become available! 
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Historian Report 
SK Richard D. Muñoz, FDD, PGK, PFN 

Assembly Historian 
 

Last month, we looked at the formation of the Fourth-Degree 

in 1900, and the first ten years, which were somewhat 

disorganized local groupings with no real national structure, a 

period which ended with the creation of the same hierarchy we 

use today: Fourth-Degree districts grouped into provinces, all 

under the direction of a Supreme Master of the Fourth Degree. 
 

The original purpose of the Fourth Degree was to affirm the 

commitment of Catholic Knights to the United States.  This 

was a goal born from anti-Catholic nativism as far back as pre-

Civil War groups—most famous, perhaps, was the “Know 

Nothing Party,” whose avowed purpose was to resist what they 

believed was a “Romanist” plot to subvert the United States.  As 

a secret society, they drew their name from the mandate of 

each member to deny membership by saying he “knew 

nothing,” of any such party. 
 

But while the Know-Nothings had withered away by the time 

the Fourth Degree had formed, the sentiment had not, and 

even as the Fourth Degree grew within the Knights, it was the 

subject of a horribly defamatory claim. 
 

Publicized primarily by the KKK, newspapers and pamphlets in 

the 1910s and 1920s carried reproductions of a long and 

complicated “oath” said to be the one sworn by Fourth-Degree 

Knights.  This concoction was filled with absurdly over-the-top 

vows, in which the Fourth-Degree candidate promises to slay 

Protestants openly and secretly, using “...the poisonous cup, 

the strangulation cord, the steel of the poniard, or the leaden 

bullet.”  The Bogus Oath was literally read into the 

Congressional Record by a United States congressman. 
 

This was a rumor that, if left unchecked, could truly damage 

the perception that the American Catholic was both proudly 

American and proudly Catholic: it fed the worst kind of belief 

that to be Catholic was to somehow reject principles of 

democracy.  The fledgling Fourth-Degree organization was 

equal to the challenge: the Order vigorously pursued 

defamation cases against any publishers of the Bogus Oath, and 

even went so far, by special permission of the Board of 

Directors, to invite a group of prominent Protestant leaders to 

observe a Fourth-Degree ceremony and give lie to the 

scurrilous claims of the pamphleteers.  The Bogus Oath was 

eventually stamped out. 
 

That was one hundred years ago. 
 

Just three years ago, the United States Senate considered the 

nomination of Judge Amy Coney Barrett, a Catholic, to the 

United States Court of Appeals for the Seventh Circuit.  Barrett 

was a graduate from St. Mary's Dominican High School and a 

professor at Notre Dame when she stood before the Senate... 

and a sitting senator opposed her selection, saying to her, “I 

think whatever a religion is, it has its own dogma.  The law is 

totally different.  And I think in your case, professor, when you 

read your speeches, the conclusion one draws is that the dogma 

lives loudly within you.” 
 

The mission of the Fourth Degree may have changed in detail, 

but the broad strokes for which we labor have not changed 

much at all. 
 

 

50 Swords Initiative 
SK Dennis A. Brown, PFN 

Chairman 
 

While the number of our Color Corps activities have 

diminished, there are still occasions to represent the Order and 

the Assembly, and for that, we need more Color Corps 

members.  To help entice Sir Knights to purchase the needed 

Regalia, the Assembly has a few incentives for you to consider. 
 

First, thanks to several generous donations made in the name 

of our late Brother, SK Karl R. Lesher, the Assembly has 

agreed to reimburse $100 to each of the first ten Sir Knights who 

purchase the new Regalia.  So far, only one Sir Knight has taken 

advantage of this offer.  To receive the refund, you simply need 

to provide Faithful Comptroller SK William W. Weich, PFN, 

a copy of your receipt after you order the Regalia, and then sign 

a contract committing yourself to 1) attend Color Corps 

Training, 2) attend at least two Assembly meetings, and 3) 

participate in at least two Color Corps events, all within the 

first year after purchasing the Regalia. 
 

Second, over the years, the Assembly accumulated several 

black-handled swords from the families of Sir Knights who had 

gone to their heavenly reward.  Prior to the retirement of the 

cape and chapeau, these swords could be leant to Sir Knights 

who borrowed Regalia for specific events.  With the new 

Regalia, we have no need to retain the swords.  Therefore, we 

are donating these to Sir Knights who purchase the Regalia. 
 

Finally, once all of the swords we have on hand have been 

distributed, the Assembly has a standing resolution to refund 

up to $150 for the purchase price of a new sword purchased by 

a Sir Knight during the first year following his Exemplification 

into the 4th Degree.  Additionally, we have had resolutions the 

past several years to reimburse $150 for the purchase of a new 

sword by the first ten Sir Knights who have been 4th Degree for 

over a year… this resolution has yet to be made and approved 

for this Fraternal Year. 
 

A question you might ask is why is it so important to have a 

strong Color Corps?  The answer is to provide for the needs of 

each of our parishes and our communities when the time 

arises.  For example, St. Ambrose parish is working toward 

building a new church… when the time comes for it to be 

dedicated, would it not be awesome to have a decent size 

Honor Guard, with the majority of the Sir Knights from 

Ambrose Council?  What about Confirmations at your parish… 
(Continued on page 6) 
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(Continued from page 5) 
would you not like to honor the young men and women being 

Confirmed by providing them with an Honor Guard?  And let 

us not forget Corpus Christi, when many of our parishes ask for 

Honor Guards to assist with Eucharistic Processions… we 

would like to honor each of those requests, but can only do so 

with a proper Color Corps. 
 

So, what does it take to get the Regalia and Sword?  Here are 

the details: 
 

• Regalia Package: Order the Regalia 

(Blue Blazer with 4th Degree Crest and 

Emblem of the Order Buttons; Official 

4th Degree Gray Trousers; Official 4th 

Degree Hand Embroidered Necktie; 

and Official 4th Degree Black Beret with 

4th Degree Badge) can be ordered at 

www.kofcuniform.com.  The cost of the 

Uniform package is $449.  Replacement 

parts can also be ordered from this 

website, as can Beret patches for those 

who warrant them (Color Corps and 

Parish Commanders, Past Faithful Navigators, etc.) 

• Sword: Swords can be ordered at 

www.kofcsupplies.com.  The cost of a 

basic sword package (4th Degree Sword, 

Service Baldric, White Gloves, and 

Carrying Case) is $199; Custom Name 

Sword Package is $342.50; a basic etched 

Sword by itself is $149.00.  Please note 

that Sir Knights use a black-handled 

sword; white handled swords are for 

current and Past Faithful Navigators. 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me at 

dennisbrown929@gmail.com, our Faithful Comptroller at 

wweich@yahoo.com, our Color Corps Commander at 

geobilly@aol.com, or our Faithful Navigator at 

djtoddjr@gmail.com. 
 

 

Santa Maria Council #4654 
SK Andrew M. Zaso 

Grand Knight 

 

Despite the challenges of holding in-person meetings, the new 

fraternal year is off to a good start.  Our Installation of new 

officers took place on July 7th, and the Principal of OLGC's 

school spoke at our social meeting on July 23rd.  Mrs. Jewett 

spoke of the challenges she is facing as the new year starts, and 

offered ways that the Knights can be more involved in school 

activities.  The goals for our council this year is to be more 

visible in the parishes of St. Mark and OLGC. 

Fr. Francis J. Diamond Council #6292 

SK Mark D. Walther 

Grand Knight 

 

Fr. Diamond Council held its only Business Meeting of the 

month on Tuesday, July 28.  Following the usual practice, we 

prayed the Rosary ahead of the meeting.  What made it unusual 

is that it was Steak Night!  The main order of business was the 

consumption of a steak dinner, which garnered its usual 

unanimous consent from all those in attendance.  The dinner, 

which typically takes place on the 4th Tuesday in June, was 

rescheduled this year due to prohibitions at that time against 

social gatherings of a certain size as a means of limiting the 

spread of the coronavirus. 
 

Another event that has been postponed from near the end of 

Fraternal Year 2019-20 for the same reason is the Grand 

Knight’s Dinner.  It will now take place Saturday, August 15 at 

7:00 in Providence Hall. This will give those in attendance a 

chance to celebrate the accomplishments of that prior fraternal 

year under the immediate Past Grand Knight, SK Gilbert J. 

“Gib” Flodine. 

 

St. Philip’s Council #17056 

SK Mark E. Mitchell 

Grand Knight 

 

Following a corporate Mass, Council 17056 conducted the 

installation of officers on Saturday, July 11th.  The hybrid 

ceremony included in-person participation in sanctuary of St. 

Philip’s and virtual participation via Zoom.  District 16’s District 

Deputy SK Joseph M. Gesker, and District Warden SK Joel L. 

Levesque graciously presided over the in-person ceremony 

and attended the follow-on reception.  On July 22, our own 

Faithful Navigator, SK David J. Todd Jr., PFN and Grand 

Knight SK Mark E. Mitchell met with Fr. Dennis Donahue and 

Fr. William Nyce of St. Philips to discuss ways in which the Fr. 

Malloy Assembly could assist and support St. Philip’s and 

Council 17056.  Together, these events represent an excellent 

start to the new fraternal year. 
 

Faithful Navigator’s Add-On: Many thank to the 

Officers and Members of St. Philip’s Council for their 

efforts in supporting SK Daniel E. Purtill!  They are 

currently preparing to install a ramp to the Purtill home to 

accommodate and assist SK Dan when he returns home 

from the hospital.  Their efforts have touched Fr. Donahue, 

who recalled his own experiences of returning home from 

the hospital in April 1978, confined at the time to a 

wheelchair: it was men from his parish who built a ramp 

for him… a ramp that was still on the family home when it 

was sold this past Spring!  Job well done!!! 
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Sponsors & Ads Needed 

 

We are looking for Sir Knights (and others) to sponsor the charitable mission of Fr. Walter F. Malloy Assembly.  Those who sponsor the Assembly 

will have their names listed in the monthly newsletter Navigator’s Log for one year (12 issues).  Sponsoring is extremely easy, and not too expensive: 
 

Single Sponsor: 

“SK John T. Doe” 

Platinum Level $25 per year 
Gold Level $15 per year 
Silver Level $10 per year 
Bronze Level $5 per year 

 

Couple Sponsor: 

“SK & Mrs. John T. Doe” 
or 

“SK & Mrs. John T. Doe (Jane)” 

Platinum Level $50 per year 
Gold Level $30 per year 
Silver Level $20 per year 
Bronze Level $10 per year 

 

 

 

Family Sponsor: 

“SK John T. Doe & Family” 
 

“SK John T. Doe & Family (Jane, Johnny, & Janie)” 

Platinum Level $75 per year 
Gold Level $45 per year 
Silver Level $30 per year 
Bronze Level $15 per year 

 

Council Sponsor: 

“St. John T. Doe Council #12345” 

Platinum Level $100 per year 
Gold Level $60 per year 
Silver Level $40 per year 
Bronze Level $20 per year 

 

Anyone wishing to sponsor the Assembly should send a check made payable to Fr. Walter F. Malloy Assembly, with Sponsorship in the memo 

line, to Faithful Comptroller SK William W. Weich, PFN, at 809 Pointer Ridge Dr, Gaithersburg, MD 20878-1130; if you wish to add it to your annual 

dues, please advise Comptroller Weich that the additional funds are for Sponsorship.  Additionally, please advise Newsletter Editor SK Francisco R. 

Klein, at Francisco.klei@klein-engineering.com of the sponsorship and which type (Single, Couple, Family, Council); for Couple and Family 

Sponsorship, please provide names to be included in the sponsoring listing. 

___________________________________ 
We are also looking for Sir Knights and Businesses to advertise in our monthly newsletter Navigator’s Log.  For a $50 donation, we will include a 

copy of a business card (or similar size ad) for one year (12 issues).  Business must conform to the teachings of the Catholic Church (that is, they 

cannot conflict with our Catholic Faith and Morals); Insurance advertisements (aside from Knights of Columbus Insurance) are prohibited by 

Supreme By-Laws. 
 

Anyone wishing to advertise should send a check, made payable to Fr. Walter F. Malloy Assembly, with Advertisement in the memo line, to 

Faithful Comptroller SK William W. Weich, PFN, at 809 Pointer Ridge Dr., Gaithersburg, MD 20878-1130.  Additionally, please forward a copy of 

your business card to Newsletter Editor SK Francisco R. Klein, to 10714 Jones St., Fairfax, VA 22030, or electronically to francisco.klein@klein-

engineering.com. 
 

Sponsorships 

 

SK Isaias “Cy” Alba, III, PSD, FM, PGK, PFN 12/20 

SK Lawrence L. Holmes, Jr., PGK 1/21 

SK Dennis M. Makurat, FDD, PGK, PFN 1/21 

SK & Mrs. S. Michael Pollak, PGK 1/21 

SK Matthew T. West, PGK, PFN, & Family10/20 

 

Advertisements 

 

10/20 

 

10/20
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Fr. Walter F. Malloy Assembly #1894 

Knights of Columbus 

3702 Old Lee Hwy 

Fairfax, VA 22030-1806 

 Navigator’s Log, August 2020 Issue 

Website: 

www.assembly1894.kofc.com 

 

Please join us for our 
Installation of Officers 
and Pass in Review on 

Wednesday, August 19th.  
Installation begins at 7:00 

PM, with the Pass in 
Review (aka Steak 
Dinner!) to follow 

immediately. 

http://www.assembly1894.kofc.com/

